
 
 

P.O. BOX 3209, HAGATNA GUAM 96932*guamhq@pmapacific.org 

 
Dear Praying Friend and Faithful Partners, 

 

“From the rising of the sun to its setting, the Name of the LORD is to be praised!” Psalm 

113:3 

 

All day, every day; any time, all the time, our LORD God is to be praised! No matter the 

circumstance in our life – good and bad times – He is to be praised. Why?  Because of who 

He is – He is worthy of all glory and honor and praise! And because of who we are, we are 

His beloved children, blood bought and saved to the uttermost! He loves us and is working 

always on our behalf. Jesus said these words in John 5:1 “My Father is always working, and 

so am I.” So be assured, my beloved, even when we don’t see or feel it, God is working 

continually for our good and for His glory!  

 

GUAM. How I praise God for His timing! As soon as Mikayla left, both Lisa Baluyut and 

Caroline Jones, both faithful volunteers came back from their respective vacations and now 

back helping me in the office. However, I do still need a full time staff. Please continue to pray 

for a called, committed and competent person to serve with me here at HQ! 

 

PHILIPPINES. It was such a joyful occasion when Pastor Mario Caunca, wife Nemia and 

some young people of the PMF Busdak church led the celebration of PMF Catmon’s 

anniversary. 13 years ago, a group of PMF Patnanungan leaders planted the church in Catmon. 

However there were three years when we had no worker. When the Caunca’s came on board to 

serve at PMF Busdak, they also re-started the ministry in this area. We are thankful that the souls 

there have continued to be thirsty for His Word and welcomed the revival of the church. And so 

we celebrated 10 years of His goodness and grace! Praise God! 

 

BAHAY KALINGA ORPHANAGE, NAUJAN, OR. MINDORO, PHILIPPINES.  How we 

thank God for partners and donors who provided 10 new cribs, we also received packages from a 

family in Sweden who adopted one of our girls, and donations of food and supplies by a local 

Lion’s Club. And since Naujan was celebrating its feast day this September, the Mayor and the 

crowned beauties of the town visited Bahay Kalinga with more gifts for the children!The Lord is 

faithful and provides for all our needs! God bless them more! 

 

REPUBLIC OF PALAU. Greetings from Palau! We are so blessed to have the hangar in Palau, 

now more than ever. Both King Air’s required maintenance on the engines, and the Palau hangar 

was the perfect spot that the Lord had ordained for it all to be accomplished. We had special 

mechanics travel in from Singapore to assist our team here with the work, and now the planes are 

back together, and ready for re-patriation flights bringing FSM citizens back to their country and 

island after being stranded abroad due to Covid border closures. We praise God for how He is 

working out all the details with the airplane maintenance, pilot training, medical schedules, and 

mailto:96932*guamhq@pmapacific.org


government entry and landing permit approvals so we can continue to serve these Islands with 

grace and love in the name of Jesus Christ. ~ Brock Welge 

 

 

YAP, MICRONESIA. This month I will describe as the “big shuffle”.  A lot of movements on 

all parts of the mission which will soon bring us all back together next week.  Pilot Dave 

completed his recurrency training in North Carolina as well as renewing his medical and 

spending time with his family in California.  Collins family went to Philippines for dental and 

Guam for 10-day vacation.  Both King Airs were dropped off in Palau and underwent 3 Hot 

Section Inspections and are all now in good shape for the next year.  The borders of the FSM 

have opened which will mean less demand for us to support interstate travel between the FSM 

States, but will mean an increase in demand for us to support travel between the countries of Yap 

and Palau.  This is a huge need in the region and PMA will be there to bridge that gap. From: 

Amos Collins  

 

POHNPEI, MICRONESIA. Pick up your coffee and buttered muffin from the counter and join 

the prayer table! Every Saturday morning at 8am, the PMF women prayer warriors are meeting 

around our oval table.  We begin with a short devotional and discussion. Our first round of 

prayers focus on our God’s attributes, praises to His name and glorifying Him for the great 

things He has done. Second round, we pass around the “prayer box” where index size cards 

have been prepared during the week, each listing one request to be prayed for. The box goes 

around the circle a few times until all the requests are taken. Each woman ends up with about 4 

cards that she prays for one at a time and alternately with the others. This way our prayers are not 

duplicated and none are forgotten.  Third round are the personal requests we share with one 

another. What a blessing this small group of 6-10 women is. Building friendship, sharing 

burdens, praying for those in need, and growing in our relationship with God, is a great way to 

start the weekend! By: Sylvia Kalau 

 

We thank God for strength, good health and wisdom every day.  As we strive daily to give 

honor and praise to our God, let us choose to exalt the Lord in every season of our life. Let 

us choose to diligently seek Him in every aspect of our daily life and to choose to trust Him 

all the time.  

 

Thank you dear partners, supporters and prayer warriors! Your standing with us is a 

great blessing not only to PMA and our missionaries and staff, but especially to the people 

we serve in the islands. We thank God for you! God bless you more! 

 

In Him we live and move and have our being, 

 

 

 
Maria Melinda R. Espinosa 

CFO/Administrator 

 


